7th Grade History

Gaston College Prep

Mr. Lindy

Monday, August 15, 2005

Dear Parents of the Pride of 2011,


Greetings, and welcome to an amazing year of history at GCP!  My name if Mr. Lindy, and I will be teaching your child this year.  I have spent the last two years teaching 7th grade history, social studies, and reading in Henderson, North Carolina (Vance County).  Before that I studied history at Yale University.  

Course Organization:


Many middle school social studies classes study one country or region at a time.  This course will be different.  After summer school we will begin examining different “themes” in history and different “big ideas”: from belief systems and world religions to battles for independence in Africa and Asia.  Our goal will be to find ways of solving the problems in our own time using the lessons of history.

This approach to history is challenging to seventh graders and requires mastery of certain basic skills.  We will be reviewing and teaching these skills during summer school.  My students and I call this “building our social studies toolbox.”

Expectations:

Students will have homework in this course every evening.  In addition, beginning in September, students will have an independent reading book from their social studies class in addition to any independent reading assignments they are completing for English.


I expect outstanding and respectful behavior from my students at all times.  I am eager to reward good behavior when I see it, but I will also punish disrespectful and disruptive behavior whenever I see it.
Our BIG GOAL for the year:


As we study the “big ideas” in the history of Africa and Asia, we will also be mastering the art of persuasive writing.  Our goal for the year is for 100% of my students to pass the North Carolina State Writing Exam in March.  Both reading skills and writing skills will be a major focus of this course.

Grading:  Students grades will be based on the following categories:



Tests - 



40%




Quizzes - 


10%




Classwork / Homework - 
25%




Writing assignments - 
25%


Again, I’m looking forward to an incredible year.  I love seventh graders, and I love history.  Please feel free to contact me at any time with any questions.






Mr. Lindy






(252) 432 - 9490
